
      


  A N D E R S O N S


Cantabria,  Spain
t0

	 We are happy to welcome 2025 and all that God has in store for 
the church plant in Santander, Spain. We are so excited to tell you of 
two families that will be moving here this year to be a part of our 
team. Please be in prayer for the Gaona and the Perez families as they 
are preparing to arrive this summer. This is exciting for us and the 
ministry in many ways but particularly in creating more opportunities 
for more connections, more seeds to be planted and to have a larger 
community for our families. 


Here is a little update of the last two months … 

	 In January we were able to get together with a few families 
and neighbor kids to have a couple of pizza and game nights.  Any 
chance we have to open our home or spend time with the people 
around us we take it. We are beginning to notice more of a curiosity 
as to why we are here and what we are doing. We still have to be 
mindful how to approach this but God is using us and we are 
starting to see little seedlings pop up. We ask that you pray with 
us for these conversations, friendships and even game nights. We 
really need the Holy Spirit to go before us and soften hearts and 
prepare them. Pray they would see a spiritual need in their lives 
and understand that we love them because of our love for Jesus. 

	 February brought with it a new month AND the flu. We were 

all three hit hard but, thankfully we are on the other side of it and 
doing much better! Katie and Faith were able to take a short ladies 
retreat trip to Burgos, Spain with another missionary family. It was a 
good time to just be encouraged by other christian ladies. 

	 This past month we have spent a lot of time trying to get our 
visas renewed. It has been quite a challenge, 
between immigration lawyers, paperwork, 
translations and changes in governmental 
requirements. We have been in this process since 
June 2024. However, today (March 4th) we 
received news that my (Bret) visa has been 
renewed! We are currently waiting on Katie’s and 
Faith’s. Please keep this in prayer.  

 

Thank you all for your prayers and financial support in this church 
planting ministry.  


The Andersons

 


January-February 2025

The Gaona Family

Girl’s Retreat to Burgos. 
Spain

Dominoes and a cookout

Conversations around the 
table

The Perez Family

Game night

Telestrations is an all 
time favorite

Homemade Rhubarb 
Pie (a rarity)


